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ADDENDUM 2 

TO REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS  

FOR 

WATER SYSTEM BACKFLOW DEVICE TESTING FOR  

THE CITY OF TRAVERSE CITY-OWNED DEVICES 

 

ISSUED: August 7, 2023  

 

This Addendum is issued prior to receipt of Proposals to provide for certain changes and 

clarifications to the RFP Scope of Work, as herein specified, and is hereby made a part of the 

solicitation documents and shall be taken into consideration in preparing the Proposal.  All other 

conditions remain the same. 

 

Acknowledge receipt of addendum within qualifications 

 

ADDENDUM: 

 

Clarification from the Michigan Department of Environment, Great Lakes, and Energy 

(EGLE) regarding backflow testing credential requirements:   

 

New Information about Backflow Preventer Testing Credential 

Requirements 

This message is being sent to parties throughout Michigan responsible for ensuring the cross 

connection requirements of the Michigan Safe Drinking Water Act are being followed. 

The purpose of this message is to make you aware of a recent regulatory interpretative statement 

that impacts local cross connection control programs.  In summary, the Bureau of Construction 

Codes (BCC) within the Michigan Department of Licensing and Regulatory Affairs, was asked 

to review the credential requirements for individuals testing backflow preventer assemblies. BCC 

concluded that the Michigan Plumbing Code and Skilled Trades and Regulation Act require the 

testing of backflow prevention assemblies to be performed by a master plumber, journey 

plumber, or an apprentice plumber under the direct supervision of a journey or master plumber. 

The interpretive statement was recently sent out to licensed plumbers and is posted online here.  

The important point is in addition to EGLE’s requirement to have a valid ASSE 5110 

certification, testers now must also be a master plumber, journey plumber, or an 

apprentice plumber under the direct supervision of a journey or master plumber to test in 

Michigan. Therefore, public water supplies should only be accepting test results from testers that 

carry both credentials. Tester credentials should always be provided and verified on individual 

test report forms. 
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Because this change in interpretation will cause testing availability challenges in parts of the 

state, EGLE will consider local factors into enforcement decisions while public water supplies 

work through the transition. Please read the frequently asked questions (FAQ) document posted 

to EGLE’s cross connection control website under the “Testing of Backflow Preventers” 

heading. 

Questions not addressed in the FAQ document that are related to public water supply 

implementation can be directed to Mike Bolf, BolfM@Michigan.gov. 

All bidders shall comply with these requirements and provide proper documentation with their 

bid to show compliance with ASSE 5110 certification and master plumber, journey plumber, or 

an apprentice plumber under the direct supervision of a journey or master plumber to test in 

Michigan. 

 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDMsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsInVybCI6Imh0dHBzOi8vd3d3Lm1pY2hpZ2FuLmdvdi9lZ2xlL2Fib3V0L29yZ2FuaXphdGlvbi9kcmlua2luZy13YXRlci1hbmQtZW52aXJvbm1lbnRhbC1oZWFsdGgvY29tbXVuaXR5LXdhdGVyLXN1cHBseS9jcm9zcy1jb25uZWN0aW9uLWNvbnRyb2wiLCJidWxsZXRpbl9pZCI6IjIwMjMwODA3LjgwNzU4ODgxIn0.u7Yz9nPGW1NVFXJts7OvACQ3k22ifNhUiFbEMJfPDic/s/192118972/br/223822834938-l
mailto:bolfm@michigan.gov

